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President’s News
From President Leonie
This year has already developed its own momentum, with so much already done, & so much more in the planning stages. 

Due to the generosity of our sponsors for the Heritage Homes Tour, our fund raising is even more successful than previous years, with the running costs to Zonta being reduced considerably. By receiving the recognition of the community through this support, our profile continues to grow, and this in turn makes it that much easier to seek further community support.

I am endeavouring to maximise the time efficiency of our general meeting each month, and all members can contribute to this by making sure the minutes of the previous meeting are read prior to coming to the meeting, and also reading the committee reports in the newsletter. This eliminates reading the minutes (please refer to the relevant section in your handbooks), and we can move straight on to any corrections, then move to accept the minutes.

By reading the committee reports, we can all be up to speed with what everyone else is doing, and the committee chair then only needs to respond to questions, or add anything which has since arisen. Of course, it is imperative that every committee submits a report, however small.

The District 24 Convention at the Gold Coast is rapidly approaching. Even if you are unable to commit to the whole time, consider a car pool for different days.

October will be a very busy month Zonta-wise, starting with the UNIFEM Spring Walk on the 2nd October.

Don’t forget to plan for this, as there was a majority vote to continue with it – it should be fun, and with breakfast afterwards on Pam and Kath’s verandah.

The new aprons concept proved very popular, and the club will order 50. The balance, which are not sold within the club will be taken to the Convention.

It was wonderful to induct our two new members, Tina and Alison, last meeting.

Thought for the month: Caring is thinking with your heart.

Leonie

 

AUGUST MEETING DETAILS 

MONDAY 22nd August
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at The Ipswich Club

Speaker :
Mr Gary Whyte
Ipswich City Council

  Dinner Cost - $22 per person

IMPORTANT :

Please phone Vicki Doig on 3812 8009 
please also indicate if you are bringing a guest
or with apologies 
or any special dietary requests
(e.g. a vegetarian meal) 
before 7.15am Friday 19th August.
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.

Door Duties :  Vicki and Gillian
Speaker Introduction : Gaye
Speaker Thanks : Joie / Pam
Grace & Toast : Vicki

Myrtle Green - OAM

This photo was taken at Government House just after the Investiture on 4th April, just a few days before our Golden Wedding, so it helped to make 2005 an even more memorable year for both Ross and myself. 

The medal was awarded for services to Health, Education, Law and Women's Affairs.  I think the award is a tribute to the work of all the people involved in the Medical Radiation Technologists Board, the District Health Council, the Council of Bremer Institute of TAFE, the Ipswich Careers Market Committee, the Professional Standards Committee of Qld Law Society and the Business & Professional Women's Clubs Qld.   I feel very honoured to 
be the person chosen to wear the OAM on behalf of the dedicated and hard working members of these organisations.
 
[image: image2]
Members News

Sue H managed to survive a month of Platoon Camp (a prize from the Ipswich Hospital Foundation) but Alison our new member fared not as well, having sprained a muscle and visiting the physio.
Report on Zonta Grandchildren !! ….. 

Maria Stevenson is currently in Portland enjoying time with Carmen’s family. No doubt Dominic is enjoying having a resident grandma for a few months. The up-to-the minute news is that a new grandson has just been born -- kai lucas ferre was born on August 13.  Maria and Charles are absolutely delighted and over the moon.

Both Gaye and Dianne became grandmothers of little girls on the same day !  Names are Lydia and April.  So more future Zontians are on their way.  
Gillian has also been visiting her new grandchildren.

Congratulations to all of the new grandmothers and we look forward to seeing the brag books out over the coming months. ( 
------
Look out for the return of the Smallwoods sometime early in September.
Marie K has been to the Hawaii Academy of Management Conference and the San Francisco American Accounting Conference presenting papers - all in one week – so still recovering from the JetLag.

Pam vdH has also just returned from a conference on the Gold Coast.
More members news also in the Membership report …
Committee Reports

UN Committee Report:  
Stephanie Daly has agreed to be the Guest Speaker for the United Nations night in October.  Stephanie is the Regional Director, Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade. 

On Sunday 2 October 2005 it is proposed to hold the UNIFEM Spring Walk at Denmark Environmental park.  Pam and Kath have generously offered to host morning tea on their verandah after the walk. 
Margaret, Robyn, Sheila, Cheryl and Maria

UN Dates :

8 September  

International Literacy Day

16 September

International Day for the Preservation of the Ozone Layer

21 September 

International Day of Peace

Committee Report : Program

Update report from the Programs Committee:

1. Reminder for the next meeting:

The speaker at the August 22nd meeting is Mr Gary Whyte, Ipswich City Council, expert on regional development.

Duties reminder: Gaye Anderson, Vicki Doig and Joie Dwyer - thank you ladies !
In accordance with the President's resolve to finish meetings in a timely fashion, we ask members' cooperation by being seated by 6.45pm.

 

2. The Special Birthday Dinner on September 26th will be held at Fenton's restaurant at a cost of $30/head.

Our speaker will be Carol Haffke, CareFlight

Duties: --  

Introduction: Margaret Evans

Vote of thanks: Kath Everett

Zonta Grace and Toast: Mertyl Green 
Any questions, or if you can’t perform a duty, contact Pam vdH or find a replacement.

Thanks ,

Pam van de Hoef (Chair) 

Membership Committee Report :

Firstly, news of members: Joie Dwyer has been unwell & was unable to attend the Birthday get together, but is now recuperating.  Vikki is also on the mend. Ex Zontian Rae Peacock has returned from Alaska. Heather is back from European sojourn. Helen Walker’s daughter will be returning from the UK soon. 
Do contact the membership committee with your news. It is good to hear what has been happening! 
The Board has decided that table allocation numbers for the members will apply to business meetings only. The apologies for the last meeting worked well. Thank you! We are working on increasing the membership… hopefully some new faces at the meetings!!! Are you doing your bit as well????
Gillian, Heather, Myrtle & Vicki.     
Status of Women Committee :

The next event will be Breast Cushion Making.  The date and time to be advised at the August Meeting.  Get those sewing hands ready !

Marie K

Reminder :

AN INVOICE WILL BE AUTOMATICALLY SENT TO MEMBERS FOR THE COST OF THE DINNER IF THEIR NAME IS NOT ON THE APOLOGY LIST.  APOLOGIES NOW DUE BY 7:15AM ON THE FRIDAY MORNING BEFORE THE MEETING.
Zonta Badges

Eirys asked for members who wished to order a new Zonta stick pin.  Orders are on their way.
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Zonta Club Birthdays
Many Happy Returns in August to:  Leonie

 [ Did we miss your name?  Please contact Eirys to confirm your birth date for our records]
Meeting the Challenge
Margaret, Joc and Eirys are busily reading for the Riverbend Readers’ Challenge. Margaret is leading the way with the number of books read to date, so ask her for a recommendation for ‘a good read’. There is still time to join the Challenge. It costs $5.00 to enter and the target is 10 books from a selected list. Ask Eirys for details or log on to www.riverbendreaders.com.au. The money raised goes to the Fred Hollows Foundation  to support the project to place new books in the homes and schools of Indigenous children. 
For Your Diaries – 

Meetings Dates 2005:
26th September - Birthday Dinner

24th October- United Nations

28th November - Business meeting

12th December - Christmas Dinner

***************
  Who ???

There were once four people named Everybody, Somebody, Nobody and Anybody.

Somebody had to do a job, but Nobody wanted to do it.

Nobody could see that Anybody could do it, and Somebody got angry about that because it was Everybody’s job.

Nobody ended up doing it, and it so happened that Everybody blamed Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody could have done.
Anon
October Zonta Fellowship Event

Theatre Restaurant

We have reserved seats at the Cambrian Choir’s Theatre Restaurant, ‘Some Enchanted Evening”, on Saturday Evening, 1st October. Tickets are $28, which includes a three course meal. To confirm your booking, please pay Vicki for your seats at the August meeting. Tickets not paid for by the end of August will be returned to the Choir as they are in great demand.
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Zonta Events





Date: Monday 22nd August


6.15pm at The Ipswich Club


Zonta Dinner Meeting








Date: Friday 16th September


Newsletter items due – to Sue Hutley.  Phone through your news on 3202 3436








Date: Sunday 25th  September 2005


Toowoomba Garden City Club’s Jazzfest in the Garden





Date: Monday 26th September


6.15pm at Fentons


Zonta Birthday Dinner








Date:  Saturday 1st October Cambrian Evening – see details in this newsletter





Date:  Sunday 2nd October  - Spring Walk – see details in this newsletter








Date: Friday 7th – Sunday 9th October


Gold Coast


District 24 Conference


Zonta – Making a Difference


June 24-29, 2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention - Melbourne
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